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Industry 4.0 Industry Reference Committee to give students 

the skills of the future 
 

The Australian Industry and Skills Committee (AISC) will establish an Industry 4.0 Industry 

Reference Committee (IRC) to help ensure vocational education and training gives students 

the future-focussed skills they will need as workplaces become radically transformed by 

increased automation and digitalisation. 

The Industry 4.0 IRC will work with industry to identify the competencies students need in 

areas such as big data, supply chains, automation, digital skills and cyber security. These 

competencies could then be included in a range of qualifications across the national training 

system.  

“Australia stands to gain from new technological breakthroughs but only if we prepare 

people for the skills and knowledge to help them move between jobs and to transition to 

new and emerging ones,” said AISC Chair, John Pollaers. 

Industry 4.0 is also known as the fourth industrial revolution and describes the profound 

change that artificial intelligence, increased digitalisation, robotics, advances in data 

exchange and other new technologies will bring to manufacturing and the economy more 

generally.   

The Industry 4.0 IRC will be made up of industry leaders with expertise in areas such as 

advanced manufacturing, ICT, transport and logistics and engineering. 

“The Industry 4.0 IRC will help future-proof the national training system, ensuring it is 

responding to innovation and identifying skills needs not covered by existing qualifications,” 

Mr Pollaers said. 

“Skills need to be high on business’ agenda. Australia’s global innovation ranking slipped 

four places to 23rd spot in 2017 – we risk being left behind if we don’t think about future 

skills now.”  
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About the Australian Industry and Skills Committee (AISC) 

 

The AISC advises Commonwealth and State and Territory Skills Ministers on the 

implementation of national vocational education and training policies, and approves 

nationally recognised training packages for implementation in the VET system. 

 

The AISC draws on advice from its network of Industry Reference Committees (IRCs), which 

are made up of people with experience, skills and knowledge of their particular sector. They 

work across their industry to ensure their advice reflects the needs of employers and the 

modern economy. IRCs are supported in their work by professional service organisations 

called Skills Service Organisations (SSOs). 

 

Contact:  AISC Secretariat (Claire O’Halloran) – (02) 6240 3613/ 0427 326 962 

                  AISCSecretariat@education.gov.au 
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